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1.0 INTRODUCTION

By letter dated January 28, 1991, The Detroit Edison Company (DECo or the
licensee) requested amendment to the Technical Specifications (TS) appended to
Facility Operating License No. NPF-43 for Fermi-2. The proposed amendment
changes TS Table 3.6.3-1, Primary Containment lsolation Valves, by modifying
the numbers for twe valves.

2.0 EVALUATION

TS Table 3.6.3-1, Primary Containment Isolation Valves, contains a listing of
isolation valves which are required to be operational, and includes the valve
function and the valve number. The proposed amendment would change Table
3.6.3-1 to be consistent with a planned change in valve numbering for two
isolation valves. The two affected valves are: The Division 1 Emergency
Equipment Cooling Water (EECW) Supply to Urywell Equipment Isolation Valve and
the Division 1 EECW Return from Drywell Equipment Isolation Valve each of
which will be renumbered.

The renumbering of these valves is planned in conjunction with the resolution
of Human Engineering Discrepancy (HED) 1150, hich resulted from the Feimi-2
Detailed Control Room Design Review. HED 1150 deals with improving the la,aut
of EECW and Reactor Building Closed Cooling Water (RBCCW) controls in the
Control Room. The new layout will be more logical in arrangement and
cons:stent between the two divisions, which are on different Control Room
panels.

The proposed amendment is strictly administrative in nature. The functions of
each valve, including the containment isolation function, are not affected and
the change has no physical effect except for plant labelling. As indicated
above, the renumbering enhances the Control Room design by impiementing a
human engineering improvement which will improve the man/machine interface by
eliminating the valve numbering inconsistency. Based on the above, the staff
finds the proposed change is administrative in nature and, therefore, is
acceptable.






